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To: All County Welfare Directors

OBSTETRICAL CARE ACCESS PROGRAM PILOT PROJECT Letter No. 80-26

This is written to provide information regarding the above pilot project
which has been Implemented in 16 counties. We hope the information will
assist you in answering questions that project enrollees may ask about
the OB access project.

The intent of the OB access project is to encourage women to seek prenatal
care early in pregnancy. It is designed to:

l. Contract with provider agencies in obstetrically underserved areas which
will increase access to OB services for Medi-Cal low-income women.

2. Provide a comprehensive package of OB services for Medi-Cal and low-income
women.

3. Gather statistics on OB services provided toc Medi-Cal and low-income women
as a basis for future planning and financing of OB services.

OB Access Project Registration

Local OB access project staff will be responsible for registering beneficiaries
in the projects. Specific procedures that explain the registration requirements
and project goals have been developed by the Department. Any pregnant Medi-Cal
eligibles or low-income women may register in the project with the exception of
womern currently enrolled in a prepaid health plan. Low income women not eligible
for Medi-Cal coverage may be eligible for Title V coverage. The Title V program
is & federally funded program which provides specific services to low income
individuals. Local OB access project staff will make the Title V determination.

Individuals who have Medi-Cal coverage must show proof of that coverage prior to
registration acceptance. Proof of eligibility for project purposes for nonshare-
of-cost beneficiaries will be a Medi-Cal card. Proof of eligibility for
individuals with a share of cost will be the form MC 177, Record of Health Care
Costs for the registration month,

County Welfare Department Processing

County welfare departments are not required to perform any special procedures

for OB access project Medi-Cal beneficiaries. The county is not responsible for
referring pregnant beneficiaries to the project for possible registration nor

is the county responsible for processing eligibility determinations any differently
for project enrollees than for other pregnant woman applying for Medi-Cal.








